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Town of Wallburg, North Carolina 
Town Council Special Meeting - Wallburg Town Hall 

8020 N. NC-Highway 109 
Friday, February, 28, 2014  

 

MINUTES 
 
 
PROCEDURAL ITEMS 
 
CALL TO ORDER              

Mayor Allen Todd called the meeting to order at 9:30am.  Present were the Mayor, Council Members,   
Zane Hedgecock, Steve Yokeley, Mark Swaim, Cindy Johnson and Lynn Reece. The Town’s Attorney, 
Jay Wagner was present. 

After an invocation by Mayor Pro-Tem Zane Hedgecock, Councilman Steve Yokeley led the pledge 
allegiance to the flag. 
 
BUSINESS TO BE DISCUSSED AND/OR ACTED UPON: 

 
1. Kevin Edwards with the Winston Salem MPO attended the meeting and discussed the possible 

options for the town in regards to preserving the historical downtown area. He explained how 
the federal funding is available and how it is dispersed throughout the state and down to local 
government. He suggested that the first step would be to get a downtown study from a 
consulting firm. He presented a map of the town with MPO lines drawn.  

2. The town council discussed and explored possibilities with Guy Cornman and Kevin Edwards in 
regards to planning details for possible future projects. In regards to safety, improvements, 
traffic calming mechanisms. In the future a visionary study may be helpful. 

3. Councilman Steve Yokeley and Councilwoman Cindy Johnson presented a draft plan of some    
ideas for the town hall park design. They will be researching other towns as well as suitable 
products for the project. Paul Kron and/or Jessie Day at Piedmont Triad Regional Council of 
Governments will be contacted to present ideas for grants to fund the park and design services 
to begin the process to create a plan.  

4. Councilman Mark Swaim advised the town council that budget meetings will begin soon for the 
year 2014-2015. Yard maintenance was discussed along with the proper company to care for the 
need of the soil to be able to treat the grounds properly and cost effective.  

5. The town council decided on a date for the 10th anniversary of the town to be celebrated on 
Saturday, June 14, 2014. The time is to be determined. Councilwoman Cindy Johnson and the 
town clerk will research and begin the planning process to report back to the council.  

 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:13am with a motion from Councilman Lynn Reece, seconded by 
Councilman Steve Yokeley. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Submitted by: 
Donna Alwine, Town Clerk 
Town of Wallburg, North Carolina 
 

 

 


